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Regular Session – March 4, 2024

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, March 4, 2024 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:42 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on February 20, 2024. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Assistant Chief Ben Beair stated the department has 307 calls for service YTD and 65 calls since the last meeting. Mutual aid received of 3 and mutual aid given of 2. The department received a training grant from the State Fire Marshall in the amount of $1,506.32. The funds will be used to reimburse training for the members. Rescue 50 will now be back in service around March 11th, due to the new nozzles for the new hose arriving later in the week. The new hose will be placed on the rescue.  The Ohio Burn Ban is in now in effect from March 1 to June 1, 2024. The ban is a State of Ohio rule and information can be found on the fire department social media page. There appears to have been an issue with the tornado sirens in the area on February 28th. The base station computer uses a UHF radio to transmit to the towers and there was an issue with the radio. The department is looking into a backup battery system for the radio.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor noted there was no significant damage in the area from the February 28th storms. The bucket truck is back in service and the gas tank for the International has been installed.  The final 100 tons of road salt will be ordered for the season. In the cemetery the signs have been posted about the clean-up of graves that will begin on March 15th. The grave blankets will be placed in the dumpster. Don asked the public to not use glass vases in the cemetery due to them breaking during the freezing weather. The gutters on the building have been cleaned and sealed up.

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 49 calls for service, 7 arrests, 10 traffic stops, 4 assists of other departments, 46 business checks, 95 citizen contacts and 1917.3 miles placed on the cruiser from February 5 to March 4, 2024. Brandon worked on 3 nuisance properties/vehicles and recovered 2 stolen vehicles. The cruiser is at Germain Ford for service on the ABS module and to have the oil pan resealed. Brandon recovered a stolen van out of Kettering at the Mad River Gorge park. The subject was taken into custody. He also recovered a stolen Dodge Charger out of Dayton on route 4 during a traffic enforcement. The subject was taken into custody. The vehicle was a suspect vehicle in a fatal hit and run in Dayton. Brandon is starting to research a new cruiser. He addressed several parking complaints in Holiday Valley.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.
Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and the bank reconciliation and monthly reports for December 2023.  Year end for calendar 2023 is complete.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Pettit asked the community to support the Road Levy renewal that will be on the March 19th ballot. He spoke about the $60,000 that is being spend on infrastructure drainage, including catch basin repairs in the area. The trustees are confident the repairs being made prior to applying new asphalt on the roadways will extend the life of the roads when they are paved. Trustee McClure noted the estimate to chip and fog seal Echo Hills was around $100,000, while new asphalt pavement would be around $300,000.  There are a few areas that need repairs as well. 

Trustee Pettit noted the trustees had received updated pricing from Safe Haven to place the protective applications on the windows and doors around the fire station building.  The cost was $27,000 and would provide break-in/theft protection to the fire department. 
Trustee Young moved to proceed with the quote from Safe Haven to install the protection to the doors and windows of the firehouse at a cost of $27,000.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2024-003)

There was some discussion about the repairs that need to be made to the steel at the base of the walls around the outside of the firehouse due to rust from exposure to the elements and salt. 

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee McClure made a motion to nominate Springfield Township Trustee Tim Foley to the Ohio Public Works Commission’s
District 11 Integrating Committee. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2024-004).

Trustees discussed the tornado sirens. The cost to transition each tower to cellular would be $30,000. The current system is the best way to set off the sirens as long as the power is on to the radio.  The tornado sirens are designed to be outdoor only warning systems.  The Hyper-Reach Emergency Alert System is another way to be alerted of approaching severe weather.  Residents can sign up by accessing a link on the Clark County Emergency Management Agency Facebook page.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
No comments.

At 8:18 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
